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QUESTION 1 

In response to Data Request NTSB_035-018, PG&E stated: "It bears noting that the 
engineering documents utilized for the installation of this pipeline clearly denote material 
code that specifies 30" x .375 wt DSAW DW, and 30" x .375 wt DSAW bare not 
seamless pipe..." Please explain which engineering documents, specifically, and job 
order this reference is being made to; 

ANSWER 1 

PG&E’s response quoted above refers specifically to segment 180 of Line 132.  This 
segment of pipe was installed in 1956 under job order number 136471.  The 
engineering documentation referred to in NTSB _035-018 consists of two “General 
Construction Department Material Procurement Order” forms, requesting and receiving 
30” steel pipe.  The forms are included as Attachment A to this data response.  The 
forms show 30” pipe with PG&E material codes 01-1373 and 01-1485 being ordered 
and received on the job order number 136471.  The material code 01-1373 refers to 30” 
x .375 wt DSAW DW and 01-1485 refers to 30" x .375 wt DSAW bare pipe.  See the 
response to NTSB_050-003 for copies of the 1967, 1986 and current pipeline material 
codes. 
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